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Tuesday 11th September 2012
Dear Parents/Carers
First ‘official’ newsletter of the new school year
Following the sad news shared with everyone connected with Eastlea last week, we are now into our second week of the new school year and I just wanted to officially say “Welcome back” to everyone.  I would like to extend a warm welcome especially to those parents of pupils who have just joined us at Eastlea.  I hope your child is settling in well in their new class and that you feel happy with how things are going. 
As is always the case at the start of September, this is a ‘bumper’ newsletter with 4 other documents attached which need to be returned (5 for Reception!).  Rocket points are on offer for your child for a prompt response!!
Remembering Mrs Jones

As you can imagine this is a topic which has been discussed at length with the staff and children in school.  We have several suggestions we would like to share with you of ways of remembering Mrs Jones all linked to her love of reading and writing:
· Creating a book of memories in which any pupil is encouraged to write down a special memory they have of Mrs Jones.  Many pupils have already done this and the ‘memories’ are being put together by Mrs Weatherson in a special book which will be presented to Mrs Jones’ family as permanent reminder of her time at Eastlea.

· Buying a wooden ‘Storyteller Chair’ for our school grounds which we aim to have designed and made in a style which Mrs Jones would have liked.
· Buying some more books for our school library which will be dedicated to her memory.
· Presenting writing awards each term for our most enthusiastic writers from each year group plus an annual writing award for a Year 6 pupil as an addition to our Year 6 leavers awards

If you would like to contribute to our fundraising in support of the above then please send donations into school in an envelope marked ‘Mrs Jones’ and these will be collected at the school office.  We also have a book of condolence in the main entrance for parents/carers and staff from school to complete.  Many of you have already been to see us to tell us how sorry you were to hear of her death.  Please feel free to come into the main entrance to add your thoughts to this book of condolence.

We will also be launching our second year of reading at Eastlea this half term which will include another reading challenge to encourage pupils to read at home, following the huge success of our Olympic reading challenge last school year.  We aim to launch and explain this at a ‘Reading Extravaganza’ event in a few weeks’ time.  An invitation from your child will be sent nearer the time, but we hope as many people as possible will be able to attend
School uniform

On behalf of all the staff at school, thank you for ensuring that your child came back for the new term looking so smart and tidy in their Eastlea uniform.  The children all look fantastic – with black shoes, school sweatshirts/cardigans, white shirts, book bags etc.  By now you should be aware on which days PE kit will be required in school for your child.  If you have any queries about this, then please see your child’s teacher.  

It is worth reminding everyone that your child is not allowed to wear any jewellery in school including earrings.  It is also important to ensure that your child’s hair is tied back as this helps to avoid problems which can occur when hair is left loose. 
Contact forms/medical information
As always it is important at the beginning of the new school year to ensure that we have the correct and most up-to-date contact and medical information for your child.  A copy of the contact form is attached together with a letter regarding medical information and we would request a speedy return of these documents so that we can make sure our records are up-to-date.  I cannot emphasise strongly enough how important it is for us to have accurate contact information.  Last year on a couple of occasions we were left in a position where children required medical attention and the telephone numbers provided by parents/carers were incorrect.  This causes added anxiety for your child as well as the staff trying to deal with the situation.
Permission for school visits

You will no doubt be aware that our aim at Eastlea is to provide as broad and exciting an experience as possible for your children.  School visits are an important part of this – and we aim to go ‘out and about’ as much as we possibly can as part of our curriculum, involvement in sports events, links with other schools etc.  To help to reduce the number of times we need you to complete permission slips for every individual  visit we have attached a consent form which will be used to grant permission for all school visits for which no cost/voluntary contribution is required.  

If you grant permission for your child to take part in school visits we will continue to inform you when a visit is due to take place and provide you with the usual letter so that you know where your child is going, what they need and any special arrangements for the day – it will just remove the need for you to send a permission slip back to us.  Separate permission slips will still be required for residential visits and for class visits for which payment is required.

Food tasting

There are also times when teachers provide opportunities for children to try different foods as part of their class work – for example in relation to their context planning work. As always Eastlea follows the usual food hygiene requirements when doing work of this nature.  If you give permission for your child to taste food as part of their school work this year, this will save the need for separate letters/permission slips during the year.  We will take notice of any allergies which you alert us to and be sensitive to requests if there are certain foods which you do not wish your child to taste for religious or cultural reasons.  If your child has a new diagnosis of a food allergy or medical condition during the year it is very important that you let us know.

Photographs

The final attachment with this newsletter is a consent form for this school year linked to taking photographs of children in school or for use in newspaper articles and on websites.  Please complete and return the attached permission slip to your child’s class teacher for this year.  Thank you!
Events planned for this half term
Here is an outline showing the things which are already organised for the first half of the autumn term at Eastlea.
	What’s on
	When and who?

	New intake visits for Nursery pupils
	Tuesday 11th September

	Upper KS2 Lunchtime activity clubs
	Thursday lunchtimes from 13th September
(Year 5 and Year 6)

	‘Tackling Numbers’ maths/rugby project
	Friday afternoons this half term  - 6 sessions in total
(Year 4)

	Swimming sessions at Concordia
	Monday mornings from 17th September (Year 4)

	Lunchtime ‘Professional football coaching’
	Tuesday lunchtimes from 11th September for 6 sessions
 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	Lunchtime running club
	Thursday lunchtimes from 13th September

(Year 4)

	Fiddles tuition with Mr Knox 

(part of whole class instrumental music work)
	Wednesday afternoons for Year 5 and Year 4 
(and perhaps some other pupils)

	Music lessons with Mrs Smith
	Wednesday afternoons for Year 3 and Year 6

	After school ‘Eastlea Singing club’
	Starts Wednesday 19th September 3.15pm – 4.15pm

(Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	Fire Safety talk from 

‘Fire brigade Blue Watch’
	Thursday 20th September

(Year 1 and Year 2)

	Individual and family photographs 

by H. Tempest
	Wednesday 3rd October (morning)
[more details will be sent nearer the time]

	‘Moving Words’ performance poetry project led by poet Benjamin Zephaniah shared with Shanklea Primary
	Tuesday 9th October - all day (Year 5 and Year 6)
[more details will be sent nearer the time]

	Hearing checks for Reception pupils
	Afternoon of Tuesday 9th October (Reception)

	What’s on
	When and who?

	‘Hoops for Health’ road show led by members of Newcastle Eagles basketball team
	Afternoon of Thursday 11th October

(Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	Basketball coaching
	Friday 12th and Friday 19th October

(Year 5 and Year 6)

	Bikeability cycle training week
	Monday 15th – Thursday 18th November

 (Year 5 and Year 6)

	Fireworks/bonfire safety talk from 

‘Fire brigade Blue Watch’
	Monday 22nd October

(Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	Golden Day
	Thursday 25th October 

(all pupils who have followed our behaviour policy)

	School closed for staff training day
	Friday 26th  October

	School reopens after the half term holiday
	Monday 5th November

	Plus, advance notice...Parents Evening
	Tuesday 6th November (3.30 – 6.30pm)

Look out for more details nearer the time 

[Nursery parents appointments will be at lunchtime on Tuesday 6th and Thursday 8th November] 


Let’s Grow Morrisons Vouchers
Finally, if you or anyone you know shops at Morrisons, please note that we are once again collecting the ‘Let’s Grow’ vouchers in school.  The more vouchers we collect the more seeds, plants and gardening equipment we can get for Eastlea.  Children can post the vouchers in the collection box in the school office or the library!

A reminder of the holiday dates for this school year – list for the whole school year included below
	HOLIDAY OR OCCASION OF CLOSURE
	DATE ON WHICH SCHOOL WILL CLOSE
	DATE ON WHICH SCHOOL WILL REASSEMBLE

	October 2012
Staff training Day


	Thursday 25 October 2012
FRIDAY 26 OCTOBER 2012
	Monday 5 November 2012


	Christmas/New Year 2012/2013

	Friday 21 December 2012   

	Monday 7 January 2013

	Spring Mid-Term 2013
	Friday 15 February 2013

	Monday 25 February 2013

	Easter 2013

	Thursday 28 March 2013

	Monday 15 April 2013

	May Day
	Monday 6 May 2013
	

	Summer Mid-Term 2013
	Friday 24 May 2013
	Monday 3 June 2013


	Staff training Day
	FRIDAY 21 June 2013

	

	Summer 2013
	Friday 19 July 2013

	Tuesday 3 September 2013


Yours sincerely

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
N.B.  attachments to return include…(if any are missing please ask at the school office)
· Contact form

· Medical information

· Permission for school visits and food tasting

· Photograph consent form

· ICT agreement (Reception class only)

